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   September 3, 2019  Via IBFS Electronic Filing  Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary Federal Communications Commission 445 12th Street, S.W. Room TW-A325 Washington, D.C. 20554 Attn: Satellite Division, International Bureau  RE: Voluntary Surrender of Earth Station Licenses KA34, E000164 and E990094  Dear Ms. Dortch:  PTI Pacifica Inc., doing business as IT&E, hereby surrenders its licenses for transmit-receive earth stations KA34 (IBFS File No. SES-RWL-20100920-01179) and E000164 (IBFS File No. SES-RWL-20100503-00518) on the island of Saipan and E990094 (IBFS File No. SES-RWL-20090703-00828) on the island of Guam.  The earth stations have been taken out of service.  Should you have any questions, please contact the attorney for PTI Pacifica Inc. on this matter, Timothy J. Cooney, at 202-383-3361 or tcooney@wbklaw.com.    Thank you.  Respectfully submitted,        /s Steven Carrara          General Counsel  


